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Dear Team Bayview, 
 

 This is our first time sending out our newsletter 
via email. Just to make sure, we are also sending 
out a paper copy! We apologise for the OTT 
approach but we know that sometimes in the 
electronic world there are glitches! 
As an enviroschool we are trying to reduce our 
environmental impact and we are also aware 
that sometimes the paper copy of the newsletter 
does not make it home. I have picked up lots of 
them from around the school or just outside the 
school on many an occasion! 
If you have subscribed to the email newsletter 
but do not get it on Thursday please check your 
junk folder as it may be sitting in there. If it is, you 
may need to change a setting to allow your email 
to accept this. If it is not in your junk folder then 
we may have inputted your email address 
incorrectly so please let us know by sending an 
email to: shannons@bayview.school.nz and 
then Shannon will be able to remedy this. Thank 
you for your patience and understanding while 
we set this up.  
BELL TIMES 
We have moved some of our bell times. Our 
second break is now starting at 1pm (It used to 
be 1.10pm). We have also moved when the 
children eat as we found many students were not 
eating their kai (food), instead they were rushing 
off to play and then were really late back after 
playtime which was eating into their learning 
time. We have moved the eating part of each 
break to after the play time. The children are now 
eating all their food and are much calmer coming 
back into the classroom. We have told the 
children that they can eat their kai (food) at any 
time during the break if they are hungry as we 
recognise many students have their breakfast 
very early and go to before school care. Another 
outcome is that the children are eating all their 
food and some are wanting more. This may be 
seasonal with winter approaching but you may 
want to check with your child to see if they have 
enough food.  Bell times are now: 
9am – school starts 
10am – brainfood break 
10.45am – children go out to play 
11.10am – children go back to class 
11.15am – children eat morning tea 
11.25am – second block of learning begins 
1pm – children go to play 
1.25pm – children go back to class 
1.30pm – children eat their lunch 
1.40pm last block of learning begins 
3pm – school finishes for the day 

PARENT INFORMATION EVENINGS 
We have two FREE events coming up to help 
support parents around building resilient 
children.  
The first event is hosted by us at Bayview 
School. It is being run by Lynley Forde. Lynley is 
a specialist teacher with post graduate 
qualifications in education and psychology. She 
is co-founder of 2flourish, a North Shore based 
education company. Lynley will be talking about 
‘How to support your child to be a resilient, 
flourishing learner. Strengths based, positive 
parenting strategies and tools.’ This event is on 
Wednesday 22nd May at 6pm in habitat 5. 
The second event is hosted by the Kaipatiki 
Kahui Ako, of which we are a member. Kathryn 
is a mother of two adolescents, with a Masters of 
Educational Psychology. She will explain 
children’s developmental stages and needs in 
simple, easy to understand language. Kathryn 
has been working in this area and training 
international audiences for over 16 years; 
working with groups such as Police, Teachers, 
Parents, Social Workers, NZ Rugby and many 
more. Kathryn is running two sessions: 
5.30-7pm – the early years 5-9 year olds 
7.30-9pm the adolescent years 10years + 
These sessions will be held at Glenfield College 
on Wednesday 19th June 2019. 
I strongly urge you attend one or both of these 
evenings to build your tool kit. Please RSVP to 
Shannon in the office. 
PAID UNION MEETINGS 
Thank you for your understanding around our 
paid union meetings this week. We are as 
frustrated as you about this not being suitably 
resolved yet. At our PUMs we will be voting on 
our next course of action, which may involve 
further strike action. We will let you know about 
this via letter and Facebook as soon as we have 
been informed by the union. Please note it is the 
Board of Trustees role to determine if the school 
will be open for instruction or closed during a 
strike. The Boards main consideration is 
students safety when making this decision. 
PINK SHIRT DAY 
 Friday May 17th is Pink Shirt Day!!! 
Pink Shirt Day is about stopping bullying 
because bullying is not ok! Wear a pink (or red) 
shirt and your normal school shorts or skort. 
Bring a gold coin donation to support the Mental 
Health Foundation. 
Make sure you look out for Pink Shirt Day events 
happening at school during the week and get 
involved! - Madeline Anderson 

 

BOARD OF TRUSTEES 
ELECTION 2019 

Nominations open tomorrow, 10th 
May.  

We are using the timeline 
suggested by the New Zealand 

School Trustees Association. The 
timeline for elections is: 

 
 Parents of Year 6 students, you are 
able to run for your child’s 
intermediate school and I urge you 
to consider this. Please contact your 
child’s intended Intermediate school 
to find out more. 

Dates for diaries 
Hangi 10/5 

Raffle books home for selling 10/5 

Pink Shirt Day 17/5 

Parent meeting – Building 
resilient children, with Lynley 
Forde 6pm H5 

22/5 

H19 to Kelly Tarltons 22/5 

H1, H2, H14 - Zoo, Bugs, 
Bugs, Bugs :)  

23/5 

Parents mtg with Glenfield Int 
principal 2.30pm Bayview  
School Library  

29/5 

BOT mtg 6pm 30/5 

DISCO 31/5 

Queen’s Birthday break 3/6 

BOT election day 7/6 

Kapa haka performing @ 
community centre 

7/6 

Glenfield Has Talent Show @ 
Glenfield College 

15/6 

Kathryn Berkett Parent 
Evening @ Glenfield College 

19/6 

BoT mtg of new Board 6pm 20/6 

Science Road Show 26/6 

Portrait Photos 27/6 

Glenfield Matariki Festival @ 
Windy Ridge Primary 9.30am-
2.30pm 

28/6 

End of Term 2 
School finishes @ 2pm 

5/7 

C
IT

IZ
E

N
S

H
IP

                        A
T

T
IT

U
D

E
                                         R

E
S

P
O

N
S

IB
IL

IT
Y

                                   E
M

P
A

T
H

Y
 

R
E

L
A

T
IO

N
S

H
IP

S
                          R

E
S

O
U

R
C

E
F

U
L

N
E

S
S

                          R
E

S
IL

IE
N

C
E

                                             R
E

F
L

E
C

T
IV

E
N

E
S

S
 

mailto:shannons@bayview.school.nz


School Notices 

 Welcome to our new pupils: 

 
Dominic Messina, Alice Liu, 

Ethan Li, Jaxson McCowatt, 

Marley Tu’inukuafe,  

Carlos Gerrard,  

Taylor Oosthuizen, Iza Teixeira, 

Avi Rawat, Mya Bomford,  

Scott Joines 
 

We know you will all enjoy your time  
 

Greyhounds Junior Disco 

SUPERHEROES 

Saturday 18th May 

5.30pm- 7.30pm 
Sunnynook, opposite countdown 

Drop your kids off at the club to THE 
GREYHOUNDS JUNIOR DISCO for 

the night full of fun. 
$5 door entry which includes a FREE 

sausage sizzle. 
The lolly bar will be open and a photo 

booth to show off your AWESOME 
superhero costumes. 

School 
Newsletters 
 

As you may be aware we will 
be moving to electronic 

newsletters from the 23rd 
May 2019. 

 
This will be our last paper 

newsletter.  
 

We have loaded the email 
addresses we have on file to 

receive our school newsletter 
electronically, if you do not 
receive a copy of our school 

newsletter via email on the 
9th May please follow this link 

to add your email to our 
mailing list. 

 
http://www.bayview.school.nz/newsl

etter.html 

Bayview School Board of 
Trustees Elections 
Trustees Elections for Bayview School. 
Our main roll will close on the 8th of May 2019 
and I will be calling for nominations from the 10th 
of May 2019. 
Nominations are invited for the election of 5 
parent representatives to the board of trustees. 
A nomination form and a notice calling for 
nominations will be posted to all eligible voters. 
You can nominate another person to stand as a 
candidate with their consent, or you can nominate 
yourself. 
Both parts of the form must be signed. 
Additional nomination forms can be obtained from 
the School office. 
Nominations close at noon on the 24th of May 
2019 and may be accompanied by a signed 
candidate statement and photograph, I will not be 
excepting any late nominations. 
The voting roll is open from the 8th of May 2019 
for inspection at the school and can be viewed 
during normal school hours. 
There will also be a list of candidates' names, as 
they come to hand, for inspection at the school. 
If there are more nominations than vacancies for 
parent representatives, a voting election will be 
held on or before the 29th May 2019. 
Voting closes at noon on 7th June 2019. 
Thank you 
Shannon Sofaea 
Returning Officer 
If you require any additional information please 
feel free to 
contact  shannons@bayview.school.nz or ring 09 
444-2222 during normal school hours. 

Assemblies 
We hold our school assemblies every 

Community News 
Friday from 9 a.m., and you are welcome 

to come and celebrate our successes and 

enjoy items put on by learning groups.   

The timetable is: 

 

10th May             Harakeke 

17th May             Pikorua 

24th May             Kauanuanu 

 

Classrooms are in the following 

Professional Learning Groups: 

Pikorua  Habitats  2, 13, 15, 17 

Kauanuanu Habitats  4, 5, 18, 19, 20 

Harakeke Habitats  1, 6, 12, 14, 16 

 

Bayview School Honey 
 

We currently have some Honey for sale 
from our School Bees for $15. 

If you would like to get some please ask at 
our school office  

 

Community News 

  

FUN LANGUAGES 
The FUN way to learn another 
Language! 
Free Trial Lesson if you don’t join! 
At Westminster School in the ESOL room Mondays Mandarin lessons 3.15-4.15 pm 
Starting Monday 29 April 
Professionally developed program for young learners, Lots of fun activities, drama, music and 
games 
Experienced and trained native language teachers 
The cost is $22 per lesson + a one off fee of $37 for great Mandarin songs to help you learn 
and listen to at home. Contact Maroussia to register your interest. 
maroussia@Lcfclubs.co.nz 
Phone: 0212517435 
www.lcfclubs.co.nz 
 

http://www.bayview.school.nz/newsletter.html
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